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KING PACIFIC INTERNATIONAL HOLDINGS LIMITED
(Incorporated in Bermuda with limited liability)

Announcement

The Board wishes to clarify the content of the Article regarding the possible subscription of shares of the Company and proposed rights issue of shares of the Company.

The board of directors of the Company (the "Board") refers to the article appearing in Hong Kong Economic Journal date 11th September, 2000 (the "Article") regarding the possible subscription of shares of the Company and proposed rights issue of shares of the Company.

Mr. Cheng Chao Ming, Jenson ("Mr. Cheng"), the Chairman and Managing Director of the Company, confirmed with the Company in writing today that the content of the Article was not provided by him or any person authorised by him and Mr. Cheng has no knowledge as to the source of information of the Article.

The Board wishes to confirm that the content of the Article has never been approved by the Board nor its Chairman, Mr. Cheng and the Board has no knowledge as to the source of information of the Article.

The Board also wishes to confirm that there are no negotiations or agreements relating to possible subscription of shares of the Company by Richfield Group (田生集團) nor the proposed rights issue of shares of the Company at the present moment.

In the mean time, shareholders and potential investors are advised to exercise extreme caution when dealing in the securities of the Company.


By Order of the Board


King Pacific International Holdings Limited


Cheng Chao Ming, Jenson


Chairman and Managing Director

Hong Kong, 11th September 2000
Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in the (Hong Kong iMail)
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